HPAB MEETING MINUTES – MAY 27, 2010


Attending:  Nancy Arcieri, Vic Bary, Judy Bell, Kinney Clark, Larry Fuhro, Jean Kreiling, Ron Meeks, Loretta Smith, Maureen Strazdon, Mary Wilford, Carolyn Youngs
Priority Activities 
North Cranford Historical District 
Maureen provided an update of the plan for the NCHD, and the plan is on track.  Kinney will provide examples of other towns’ proposals to use as a basis to write the NCHD proposal.  We have a small poster to introduce it which was used at the Scanning Event on 4/25 and the Street Fair on 5/2.  Kinney will create a larger map of the NCHD to be put on the Memorial Day Parade float.  Photos of Areas 1 and 2 are done and folders have been set up on the database for saving them.  Ron will input styles by August. It was suggested that we also advertise the NCHD at other events such as the monthly car shows.  
Computer file/database 

JoJo Pascual’s 8th grade Girl Scout Troop 779 have input all 400 of the house history forms. The list of forms will have to be compared to the list of the houses in the NCHD and missing houses collected.  Carolyn asked for the forms back so that she can review them before they are returned to the Historical Society.  Maureen said she will post the blank form on CranfordPatch and preservecranford.com.  
Membership
Ordinance 2010-25 that will make all the changes we had requested was adopted 5/11.  Larry Fuhro said that he will name a junior from Cranford HS in the Fall.
Preservecranford.com/Wikipedia/ Cranford Patch
Bill continues to update the HPAB sites and Maureen updates Cranford Patch, adding info on and the answers to the Scavenger Hunt.
Articles and columns for papers and TV 35 
Jean’s Character of Cranford article on Sears houses/Sunny Acres appeared in the Chronicle on 4/23 and one on 219 Central appeared on 5/21. She is working on one on 12 Oak Lane and has several other topics suggested, including Roosevelt Manor (which was also suggested as a Scout project).  
Brochure

Maureen will resend the updated version (with info on proposed North Cranford Historic District) and members will print them out, so that we can distribute them at the Parade and at other events. 
Library display 
The Library display is set for November and will concentrate on the NCHD.   Judy suggested we also highlight Roosevelt Manor if we have information on it by then.
Booth at May 2 Street Fair 
Carolyn, Jean, Judy and Mary were at the HPAB booth with a board with photos, architectural survey forms, the map with house build dates, and a poster on NCHD – the map was a great hit.  All agreed that we will join with the Historical Society for the next Fair.
Other projects
Scavenger Hunt 

The Hunt ran from May 8-23.  200 brochures were distributed to merchants downtown and the Girl Scout Troop 779 made posters.  Maureen assembled prizes worth $420 from merchants. Three winners from the 17 correct entries (19 total entries) will be announced at the Memorial Day parade.  Maureen wrote thank you notes to all entrants.  Larry will write a paragraph on each site on the Hunt to post downtown and on various web sites.  

Solomon Schechter School

The Board approved the draft letter to be sent to the Township Committee expressing concern over the proposed  demolition of the school.  Maureen will send it and keep the Board updated as to if more research or work is needed.  It was also suggested that we send letters to the Chronicle and CranfordPatch.
Wednesday Morning Club

HPAB has been asked to speak at the Wednesday Morning Club on March 8, 2011.

Coordination 

We will join the CHS for the Memorial Day Parade, and the Girls Scouts 779 will work on the float and carry our banner.  
A Cruise Through Cranford’s Architecture – Video

Ken Buniewski, a videographer from Track Three Media, called and said he would send a formal proposal and estimate for redoing the video, probably in mid-October.  Once we get the proposal we can try to get funding.  Ron will work to update the trends since the 1960’s.  
Street sign posts

Kinney will create a file in the HPAB database so that the Girl Scouts can document location and condition and photo.  We need to provide them with a map of Cranford with six sections – one for each Girl Scout to cover.  Loretta will report progress to Barbara Krause who has been asking about them. 
Walking tours

Patrick Lynch and Ricky Barry from Boy Scout Troop 80 are working on pacing off and taking photos for the drafts of the tours of the sites on the North and South sides.  They will also research photos for the lost architecture and pace off those two draft tours.  Loretta showed a map she has done of Sunny Acres, identifying 52 original houses.  She will do a walking tour in the format of the others.  
Scout  projects

Researching Roosevelt Manor and documenting the plaques around town were suggested as Scout projects.  Maureen will start a list for when we are approached by Scouts.  

Funds

There has been no activity.
Sidewalks
There has been no activity.

Union County College

Maureen emailed a letter supporting the retention of the Sperry Observatory on Mar 10.
Next Meeting

The next HPAB meeting will be on June 24, 2010 at the Community Center at 7:30pm.  
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